Mount Airy Clay Breakers Garden Club

October 10, 2019

Minutes

Present: Gilda Allen, Elaine Arnold, Marilyn Berkut, Mary Beth Cecil, Connie Dalpra, Arminta Donovan, Julie Harrison, Lorraine Leonard, Joyce Meyer, Linda Millette, Diana Morse, Carol Ober. 
Absent: Iona Black, Deborah Determan, Lucille Gwynn, Dot Lower, Esther Neckere, Pam Smart, Mary Woodruff

The Mount Airy Clay Breakers Garden Club met at Connie Dalpra’s home in Upper Marlboro with Connie hosting a lunch before the speaker started at 1:15. 
Program: Jo Sellers, past president of NCAGC, presented a program entitled Historical/Hysterical Herbs.
Business Meeting: Elaine did a roll call. Diana mentioned that Dot got us a checking account at SunTrust and that there is $1,928.87 in our treasury as of September 30th. Linda, the archivist, mentioned that Deborah will be gone for 6 months. Diana reminded all of the Franklin’s lunch fundraiser on November 5th  and also reported on the District 1 trip to Winchester, Virginia on September 28th very well planned by Ann Gardenhour of the Cheverly Garden Club.  Diana thanked Pam and Mary for their work on the newsletter and also Deborah did a nice job setting it up. Linda suggested that the newsletter actually say “newsletter” in or near the title. 

Conservation: Mary Beth reported on the trip that she and Lorraine took to the county recycling plant and described what and what not to recycle based upon what they learned at the plant.
Horticulture: Julie read a piece on how gardening makes people who garden happy.

Sunshine: Arminta reported she sent out a numerous cards over the last month. 

Fundraising: Julie reminded everyone of the bucket for donations in lieu of the plant sale. 

New business and announcements: 

· Linda reminded all of the Balkan Festival at Wyoming Farm. 

· Group talked about the Xmas gift exchange and not changing the $15 gift limit.

· Gilda asked if anyone mistakenly took her metal tray with sides that she received at the gift exchange last Xmas. 

· All were in favor of bringing their own lunch to the Chapel of the Incarnation for the November meeting. We’ll be seeing an Audubon Naturalist Society DVD on the Woodend Nature Sanctuary.
Mary Beth won the 50/50. A total of $10 was collected. The meeting adjourned at 2:58 P.M. 
Lorraine Leonard

